Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting June 18, 2007
The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met June 18, 2007 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jerry Cleveland at 6:00 pm with Secretary/Treasurer David Stafford, Member Larry Haley, Member Michael Partlow, Legal Counsel Walter Gordon, and Director Pat Goran were present.  Vice Chairman Carlton was absent.  Guests attending the meeting were Russ Brink of Engineering Management, Inc. (EMI) and HCWSUA employee Kathy Breffle.
Approval of agenda 
Secretary/Treasurer Stafford made a motion to accept the agenda and Mr. Partlow made the second.  The motion passed 3-0 with Member Haley not yet present.
Approval of May 21st regular meeting minutes 
Chairman Cleveland informed the Board that some changes had been made to the minutes since they were mailed out and the revised copy was in each Board member’s folder.  Secretary/Treasurer Stafford made a motion to accept the minutes with the handouts from last meeting and Mr. Partlow seconded it.  Member Haley arrived during this part of the meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Financial report
Director Goran presented the profit and loss statement, the cash flow analysis and a detail of capital expenses that had been requested by Chairman Cleveland in June.  Chairman Cleveland explained that between the three statements the Board would have a better understanding of all projects that are going on, and stated that these three statements would be acceptable for all future meetings.  After an extended silence, there was a brief discussion after which Chairman Cleveland asked for a motion to accept the financials.  Secretary/Treasurer Stafford made a motion to accept the financials and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed unanimously.

Old business

Liberty Hill Road / S. B. White CDBG project status
Russ Brink from EMI informed the Board that 17 firms to date had requested copies of the plans for this project and that he believed the bids would be very competitive.  Director Goran reminded the Board that the bids would be opened Monday, June 25th at noon.  No action was taken.

Revisions to County’s subdivision ordinance
Director Goran handed out copies of Secretary/Treasurer Stafford’s suggested revisions.  Legal Counsel Gordon offered to compile the suggestions and present a revised subdivision ordinance to the Board before the next meeting for their review.  
Water and sewer long range plans 
Mr. Brink presented the Board with some explanation about master plans and what they might include.  The Board asked Mr. Brink to present some they had done for other counties so they could understand more about what the Authority would get for its money.  Mr. Brink agreed to do that.  No other action was taken.

Flushing program
Director Goran asked for some specifics about the Board’s plans for the HCWSUA’s flushing program.  Mr. Haley stated that he thought HCWSUA was going to flush the dead-end lines where there are issues.  Director Goran stated that the policy adopted was for flushing the entire system but wasn’t sure of the intent of number of times per year and some of the details in the program.  Chairman Cleveland directed Secretary/Treasurer Stafford and Mr. Haley to meet with Director Goran about this and finalize the details.

New business - none
Director’s comments

Director Goran informed the Board that employee Kathy Breffle had passed the Wastewater Collection and Maintenance exam and would then be applying with the Secretary of State for the license.

Director Goran informed the Board that the City of Hartwell and Hart County had planned a joint meeting for Thursday, June 21, 2007 and that, even though he didn’t know the meeting purpose, he planned on attending.

Director Goran informed the Board that he had met with the City of Hartwell’s engineer for the gas line installation.  He also informed the Board that their engineer had subsequently requested all information about the rights of way and property owners’ research along Hwy 77, and Director Goran told him to contact Mr. Brink at EMI since they performed the survey work for that project.  Mr. Brink informed the Board that the City’s engineer had contacted him via phone, and that Mr. Brink had asked for a written request for the information Mr. Brink also informed the Board that HCWSUA had paid $17,200 for the work originally.  Director Goran asked the Board what they wanted to do about this request.  Legal Counsel Gordon suggested that HCWSUA use this as “bargaining chip” for something, such as pricing negotiation, protection of the pipe, or Home Depot as a HCWSUA customer.  
Members’ comments

There were no comments and no action was taken.

Upcoming meetings – June 25th called bid opening meeting, July 16th, August 20th 
Adjournment
Mr. Haley made a motion to adjourn at 7:35 pm and Mr. Partlow seconded it.

Jerry Cleveland, Chairman




David Stafford, Secretary
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